





### 各位浸大新同學:

# 浸大學袍

進入大學是人生一個里程碑,接著下來,你們將揭開一頁頁的人生挑戰,這正是個人在學業上、 識見上、眼界上和各項潛能拓展的好時機。

為了歡迎諸位加入香港浸會大學成為當中重要的一員,並增加你們對大學的歸屬感和凝聚力, 大學為各位一年級新生準備了一件代表著知識及榮譽的學袍。未來的日子,它將會陪伴各位以 成就及使命感,在「大學之道」上昂首闊步;及至各位畢業之時,大學更會提供你所屬學院的 肩帶及代表完成學業的學士帽,在其之上為同學「加冕」。

請各位好好珍惜這件學袍的意義和榮譽,並謹記在大學開學禮(二零一一年九月六日)、獎學金頒贈儀式及畢業典禮等正式場合穿上。在未來一些重要的活動,例如舍堂或學系的高桌晚宴、各學會的交職典禮等特別時刻穿上它,使這件學袍意義更深遠,成為浸會大學在以基督「非以役人,乃役於人」的精神及「全人教育」的教學宗旨下,又一道足以自豪的獨特文化。

願在這一段追求知識和真理的道路上,同學能秉持堅定的信念,與大學一同勇往直前,建設一個屬於所有浸大人的新天地!

# 香港浸會大學學生事務處

2011年8月



#### 註:

- 1. 請妥善保存學袍直至 閣下完成學業參加畢業典禮為止。
- 2. 學袍可置於洗衣機內清洗:燙時建議在燙斗和學袍之間墊上毛巾。
- 3. 穿著學袍時,服飾建議為:恤衫及西褲或西裙。
- 4. 學袍於新生迎新日(8月4至5日)派發。未曾領取學袍的新生,<mark>請於2011年9月6日,中午12時至2時</mark>,即大學開學禮舉行前,攜同學生證到 **善衡校園 和富慈善基金李吳劍鳴學生中心(RRS401)領取**。 查詢請電:3411-5894。







### HKBU Undergraduate Gown - The Pride of Being a HKBU-er

#### Welcome to HKBU!

You are entering into a new stage of life. The coming years will be challenging and yet memorable for you. For this reason, the University is presenting you with this Undergraduate Gown (UG) as a symbol of identity and belonging. The UG is a tradition in the BU family. By wearing the UG, not only are you identified as a University student, but more importantly, you are recognized as being a part of the HKBU heritage.

Besides wearing the UG in the New Student Orientation, you are also required to wear the Gown at Convocation (September 6, 2011). In addition, it is also highly recommended that you wear this Gown on many other formal occasions, such as Scholarship Presentation Ceremonies, Commencement, High Table Dinners, Inaugurations of Interest Clubs and Academic Societies, and many other special events that you will be attending in the near future. These will be opportune times to show your prestige as a member of HKBU.

Upon your graduation, you will be "coronated" by the University with the graduation cap and hood.

Enjoy your University life and make the most out of it!

Office of Student Affairs Hong Kong Baptist University August, 2011



#### Remarks:

- 1. Please keep your gown until you graduate when attending the graduation ceremony (Commencement).
- 2. The gown can be machine washed, and ironed with a thin towel placed on top.
- 3. Students are advised to be formally dressed when wearing the Gown.
- 4. Gowns are distributed during New Student Orientation (Aug 4-5). Student who has not yet collected their gown, please bring your Student Card to RRS401, Wofoo Foundation Amelia Lee Student Centre, HSH Campus, on 6th September 2011, from 12:00nn to 2:00pm. For enquiries, please call 3411-5894.